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In to  the Future  Moves On  

 

 

We announced in the Christmas Newsletter that we were hoping to take forward 
the recommendation from Derby University in their report for the óInto the Futureô 

project and create a Community Interest Company). This has now been completed 

and the óInto the Futureô project has metamorphosed into óMatlock Bath 
Development Association CIC (pronounced kickô. The five foundation Directors are 

Andrew Pugh, Chris Hipwell, Joyce Pawley, Garry Purdy and Peter Baranek.  We 
are currently setting up a website which will be published shortly and will have a 

link from the Parish Council website.  All those who signed as supporters of the 

Into the Future project w ill be contacted, informed of the website and asked to 
give their continued support to the CIC.  
 

The directors are currently working on how to  transform the Steering Group into a membersô of the CIC group so that 

they can continue to help support and adv ise the company.  The main task of the company now, however, is to raise 

funds though grants and sponsorship to enable us to start to implement some of the many recommendations in the 
Derby University report.  

 
The Directors do not underestimate the long t erm task in front of them  but will continue working with all the 

stakeholders who gave their support to the Into the Future project ï the residents, the businesses and the visitors ï and 
the County, District and Parish Councils to take forward the ideas and recommendations from the report and bring as 

many of them as feasible to fruition in the coming years.  If you need to contact the CIC, until the new website and 

email is on line, the intothefuture@matlockbathparishcouncil.gov.uk email address is still functioning or you can 
telephone the Clerk who is giving administrative support to the CIC during the transition period.  

 
  

Memorial Gardens  
 

 

 
After many setbacks, delays and problems work on restoring the Memorial 

Shelter has been completed. The toilets will soon be open and will restore 

some pride in the building offering a valuable facility to the visitors of the 
village.  I was going say that it has been restored to its former glor y but 

ever since opening in 1908 the building has been plagued with problems. 
Hopefully now with the help of 21st century technology, it can stand the 

test of time and serve the village well for many years.  
 

 

Though most residents do not use the facility, I w ould recommend a visit as in the entra nce area, the Parish Council will 
soon be installing some large pictures of Matlock Bath in earlier years.  We have an interesting heritage to be proud of 

and by communicating this heritage hopefully we can enjoy the v illage more in the 21 st Century.  The pictures will be 
floodlit and can be seen though the glass frontage of the building . 

 

We also would like to return the World War 1 display to its original home and add to it with more information about óLife 
in the Bathô during those dark years.  Unfortunately, as yet we have not managed to secure the surfacing of the grass 

area in front of the building but we are continuing to try to get this done  as we think it will give an extra community 
space to be utilised.    
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Pro Loco Art and Photography Comp etitions 201 7  ï Cllr Lorraine Keeble  
 

Itôs that time of year again é and the Parish Council is excited to announce that both the Art and Photography 

Competitions for 2017 are now open!  The days are starting to lengthen and the daffodils are peeping through so it 
really is the time to get creative.  Following on from the success of last yearôs competitions, we now look forward to 

receiving your entries for this year.  You have until late Summer to submit so plenty of time to create your 
masterpieces!  The competitions are open to all ages, we welcome entries from villagers and visitors alike and there are 

some great cash prizes to be won. 
 

A presentation ceremony will be held in November for all our winners, further details of which we will be able to give 

nearer the time.  Without the support of sponsors, the Parish Council would not be able to host the Pro Loco 
Competitions.  We would like to take this opportunity to thank our sponsors of both competitions, in particular Sir 

Richard Arkwrightôs Masson Mills and Heights of Abraham.  
 

 
 

Entry by Noah Whitehead , 2016   
 

 

A Special Call to All Young Artists and Photographers in the Village!  
 

In a slight change fro m previous years when entries for the Art Competition 
have been organised by Matlock Bath Holy Trinity School, we hope this year 

that alongside the school entries, families will be able to help children to enter 
individually and encourage their younger members to be inspired by Matlock 

Bath and all it has to offer.  Of course, this also applies to the Photography 

Competition and all children are very welcome to enter both competitions.  
 

Pro Loco Art 2017  ï This will be the 38 th year of our Pro Loco Art Competition and you 

have until Thursday 31 st  August  to register your entry, with the main rule of the 
competition being that your work must feature a scene or artefact of Matlock Bath.  The 

finished piece does not have to be a painting ï you can use any media or mix of media, 

including textiles, 3D, embroidery, ceramics and graphics.  If you would like to enter you 
need to register by completing an entry form either on line or by contacting the Clerk for 

a form.  All finished work should be dropped off at a c entral location in Matlock Bath (to 
be confirmed) either before the closing date or no later than Sunday 3 rd  September 

2017 .  All entries will be displayed on Saturday 16th and Sunday 17th September in the 

Pump Room of the Pavilion where members of the public will be invited to vote for their 
favourite.    

 

Entry by Lee Flint , 2016  

The pieces with the most votes will win prizes in the following categories:  

¶ Adult (aged 17 and over) ï 1st Prize - £150, 2nd Prize - £100, 3rd Prize - £50 

¶ Young Artist (Aged 12-16) & Junior Artist (Aged 4-7 and 8-11) ï 1st, 2nd and 3rd prizes will be awarded in the 

form of gift vouchers  

¶ Ã50 prize to the best óVillagerô picture ï awarded to a local resident 

¶ Ã50 prize for the ómost artistic and innovativeô design 

¶ £50 Parish Council Award for the work that best captures the character and spirit of Matlock Bath  

¶ Highly Commended - £25 
 

To register your entry and for further details please see the website ï www.matlockbathparishcouncil.gov.uk or contact 
the Clerk ï clerk@matlockbathparishcouncil.gov.uk 

 

 
 

Entry by Nick Oates , 2016  

 

Pro Loco Photography Competition 2017  
 

This year marks the 8th Pro Loco Photography Competition hosted by Matlock Bath 
Parish Council and we look forward to showcasing your photographs of our 

beautiful village.  Entrants have until Monday 2 nd  October  to submit up to 4 

photographs depicting a scene or artefact of Matlock Bath.  To enter the 
competition you will need to upload your photographs via our website.   
 

The competition is open to all age groups, with prizes awarded as follows:  
 

¶ Adults (aged 17 and over) ï 1st Prize - £80, 2nd Prize - £65, 3rd Prize - £50 

¶ Young Photograph (aged 12-16)  

¶ Junior Photographer (aged 4-7 and 8-11) ï prizes will be presented in the 
form of gift vouchers  
 

 

http://www.matlockbathparishcouncil.gov.uk/
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 Pro Loco Art a nd Photography Competitions 2017  (cont)  
 
There will be also a cash prize for each of the following 

categories: 
 

¶ Best villager ï the best photograph submitted by 

a villager 
 

¶ Best Picture of Masson Mills 
 

¶ Best Picture of Heights of Abraham 
 

¶ Best Picture of óThe Heritage of Matlock Bathô ï 
something that captures the rich and interesting 

history of the village  
 

  

 
 

Entry by Andy Gray , 2016  

 
 

¶ Best Picture of óA Hidden Gem of Matlock Bathô 
 

¶ The Parish Council prize ï something ódifferentô that encapsulates the character and spirit of Matlock Bath  
 

Our categories depend on sponsorship so there may be more ï please keep an eye on the website for updates. 
After the closing date, entries will be shortlisted and displayed on Saturday 21 st  and Sunday 22 nd  October  in the 

Pump Room of the Pavilion where members of the public will be invited to vote for their favourites.  
 

To upload your photographs and for further details please see our website ï www.matlockbathparishcouncil.gov.uk or 
contact the Clerk ï clerk@matlockbathparishcouncil.gov.uk  
 

We look forward to receiving your entries!  
 

To see all of the entries in both competi tions, including the winning entries , log on to our website ï 

www.matlockbathparishcouncil.gov.uk and follow the links from the home page.  
 
 

Tree Work in Matlock Bath  
 
 
 

The Derwentwise team of volunteers started work in the 
village after Christmas opening the vistas. They work here 

once a week ï usually Wednesday and have cleared some 

iconic views at Artistsô Corner, near the Riverside Fish Bar 
and lower branches of the Horse Chestnut trees between 

Jubilee Bridge and the Memorial Shelter. They will continue 
through the spring along the riverside near the Memorial 

Shelter, behind the Pavilion and on Riversdale Green 
opposite High Tor.  
 

We hope they can return again next winter and do some 

more much needed work. 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Matlock Bath Venetian Boatbuilders Association ï David Harrison  
 

Help! Volunteers required 
 

Matlock Bath Venetian Boat Builders Association are looking for enthusiastic people to join us, to help on the river 
during the Illuminations season, and to become full members of the association progressing to building and entering 

your own models in future parades / competition.   
 

Any interested people please email David at illuminations@david210.orangehome.co.uk or telephone 07870503166.  
 

We look forward to hearing from you.  
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mailto:clerk@matlockbathparishcouncil.gov.uk
http://www.matlockbathparishcouncil.gov.uk/
mailto:illuminations@david210.orangehome.co.uk


 Childrenôs Christmas Party  2016  ï Summa Walker  
 

 

 

The Annual Matlock Bath Children's Party was a huge success, held on the 10th 

December at the Fishpond. Just over fifty excited and exceptionally well behaved 

young people attended the party and enjoyed singing, dancin g and party games.  

This was followed by a lovely lunch and a snowy visit from Santa Claus himself with a 
present for each child.  

 

A big thank you to the Parish Council for the funds, to all at the Fishpond, John and 

Anne Gill for organising and running the party and, of course, to Santa. 

Seniors Christmas Lunch 2016/2017  ï Cllr Lorraine Keeble  
 

Our Seniors Christmas Lunch for 2016 was held at The 

New Bath Hotel.  The newly refurbished and 

redecorated hotel was a delightful venue and a fine 
lunch was enjoyed by all 37 who attended.  We were 

also entertained with a lovely óChristmas sing alongô 
courtesy of L&A Vocals.  Our thanks to them and to The 

New Bath for having us. 
 

We are delighted that the numbers attending our 

Christmas Lunches have continued to grow each year 
but inevitably we struggle to increase our budget.  So 

for the 2017 lunch  we will be asking all villagers who 
would like to attend the Seniors Christmas Lunch to 

contribute £5 each towards their meal.   
 

We do hope this will not prevent any body from coming 

and we look forward to sharing more details about this 
yearôs venue in the June Newsletter.   

 

 

 
 

Saturday 8 th  July 2017  
 

 

Matlock Bath Photographic Project   -  Robert Morris  

 

 
 

 

Matlock Camera Club and the Matlock Bath Heritage Group have 
teamed up to organise a photographic project aiming to capture 

pictures of the many traders based in the village.   The project is 
due to begin in the spring and members of the Camera Club are hoping 

to photograph as many of Matlock Bathôs businesses and traders as 

possible in front of their premises.  
 

The idea came about when the Matlock Bath Heritage Group decided 
that it would be good to create a lasting record of how the village looks 

at the present time so that future generations can see a snapshot of  
Matlock Bath in 2017.  
 

The Heritage Group is currently collecting old photographs, recordings and other documents from the village and 

wanted to produce something new. Matlock Camera Club was approached and enthusiastically agreed to take the 

project on. 
 

It is hoped that all the current traders of the village will take part and at the end of the year the work can be displayed 
for the public in Matlock Bath and online.  

 

For further information pleas e contact  mail@peakmines.co.uk  
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District Councillor Report ï Cllr Garry Purdy   
 

At last we are very near to the opening of the 

Memorial Gardens Building and Public Conveniences 
after a near quarter million pound spend by the 

District Council, once again proving investment in 

the village by the District Council following the 
recent refurbishment of Jubilee Bridge. 

 
We also have good news on the Illegal Trader/Pedlar 

issue during the Matlock Bath Illuminations period. 

Cllr Mrs Irene Ratcliffe arranged a meeting that Cllr 
Mrs Joyce Pawley and I attended at County Hall, 

together with Officers from the District Council, 
Trading Standards, the Parish Council and Police.  At 

that meeting it was agreed that a joint exercise 
would take place with Trading Standards on the first 

opening night of the 2017 Illuminations event.  We 

watch this space with interest, but assure you that 
we are doing the best that we can, within the 

confines of the law that governs this issue.  
 

On a much more serious note I have to advise you 
of the financial difficulty that Derbyshire Dales 

Council, and indeed all other Authorities in the 

Country face, one of balancing the books with the 
continuing austerity drive by HM  Government.  At a 

meeting on 2nd March 2017,  a report by the Chief 
Executive, Mrs Dorcas Bunton set out the difficulties 

that the Authority faces with yet another 
requirement to save over £1 million in the next three 

years, effectively meaning that after this next year 

we may have serious difficulty in balancing the 
books.   

  

 
 

Officers of the Authority are having to once again examine where savings and increased income can be made.  Officers 

are having to share a much greater workload due to the fact that vacancies occurring in the A uthority are not being 

replaced.  This means the whole of our services have to be examined to determine as to whether or not the Authority 
can afford to run certain services.  Further reports will come to Committee on services that we presently provide wit h 

recommendations. It is difficult at this stage to predict any outcomes, but Parish Councils need to take due notice of the 
financial difficulty the Authority faces.   HM Government has promised Authorities like ours that we could keep 100% of 

all business rates. That promise is now on hold, and once again we wait with baited breath!  
 

On 16th March I attended a meeting of the Environment Committee as Ward Member to make representation on the 

report that will come before this Committee on this years Illumina tions event. 
 

New Charges at Household Waste Recycling Centres  
 

DCC is introducing charges from 3rd April 2017 for some types of waste which is accepted at their recycling centres.  
 

Government cuts mean DCCôs budget will be a third lower in 2018 than in 2010 and they are looking at new ways of 
helping to pay Derbyshireôs Ã37.2m waste bill each year. 
 

The type of waste which will be charged for includes concrete, cement, mortar, rubble, hardcore and ceramics.  The 

charge will be £3 per standard rubble sack or part sack (up to a maximum of 820mm x 535mm) or equivalent quantity.  
Single large items such as a sink or pedestal or shower tray will be charged separately at £3 each. 
 

Payment is made by credit or debit card only on arrival at the recycling centre.  No cash or cheques will be accepted. 
 

For more information log on to www.derbyshire.gov.uk/wastecharges   
 

 
 
 

http://www.derbyshire.gov.uk/wastecharges


A View from the Bath Chair  ï Cllr Peter Baranek  
  

Much has been happening in the village since Christmas - most of which is covered in this 

newsletter.  However, I could not let this newsletter pass without thanking the community 
spirited volunteers who have been working to improve the village.  They have been litter-picking 

and clearing mess left by anti -social dog owners, planting bulbs around the village to brighten 
up our spring, working in the nature reserve, caring for the tubs and planters in the village and 

at the station and , of course, writing for and delivering this newslett er.  All those involved with 

the Into the Future pr oject and the newly formed CIC are also volunteers.   
 

There is still more work that requires the services of community spirited residents so how about joining our ever - 

growing group.  You can do as much or as little as you want and at a time to suit you.  The more volunteers we have, 

the easier the work and the more we can do.   Maybe you have a task you could do that would benefit the village and 
we do not have on our list.  We are always open to ideas and value all contributions from the village.   
 

Get in touch by contacting the clerk ï clerk@matlockbathparishcouncil.gov.uk  
 

The Fishpond, Matlock Bath ï Looking After Your Heart  

 

 

 

In May last year Terry Gregory, one of Matlock & District Community First Responders founder 
members, sadly passed away. As a fitting tribute to his commitment over the past 16 years the 

team decided to use monies donated in his memory together with other funds to install a number 
of CPADs (Community Public Access Defibrillators) in and around the Matlock area. 
 

Placing these defibrillators in strategic positions gives the best chance of survival if someone goes 

into cardiac arrest.  Every minute that passes without  defibrillator, decreases a personôs chance of 

survival by 10%.  In rural areas, early defibrillation is absolutely vital while the patient waits for 
the ambulance to arrive.  

 
To access the defibrillator you need to call the ambulance service on 999.  They will then give you a code to access the 

yellow box that houses the defibrillator and despatch an ambulance.  
 

Using a defibrillator may seem daunting but it isnôt.  Having dialled 999 and accessed the defibrillator all you need to do 
is follow the clear audible instructions from the machine.  Your intervention may save someoneôs life. 
 

A defibrillator for Matlock Bath can be found outside The Fishpond, 204 South Parade.   

Christmas 201 6 
 

 
 

 
In December, around 50 residents joined together to have a 

Christmas ñsing-songò around the Christmas Tree.   

 
As you will all know due to the renovations in Memorial 

Gardens the Parish Council was not able to erect a Christmas 
Tree this year and the ñSinging Round the Treeò event had to 

be moved to another location.   
 

Thanks to the Fishpond Hotel, we utilised their tree for the 

evening.  
 

Afterwards the Fishpond hosted a Jacket Potato supper in the Raft Restaurant.  Music was provided by John Phillips and 
Gerry Kreibich.  Our thanks go to The Fishpond, John, Gerry and MDS who provided the PA system.   

 

The date for the 2017 Singing Round the Tree has been provisionally booked for Monday 18 th  December 2017  in 
Memorial Gardens. 
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Peak Birthing  

 

Apprehension is natural when having your first baby.  

First the birth, then the feeding and caring for your new 
child in those early days when your world is suddenly 

turned upside down.  The more prepared you and your 

partner are, the more confident you wi ll feel, and the 
more relaxed you will be.  

 
These ante-natal classes are run by a doctor and a 

vastly experienced (NHS) community midwife.  They 
believe in a positive approach to natural childbirth, but, 

with a realistic view to medical support where 

necessary. 
 

Our course is run over three sessions covering: what 
happens during birth, pain management and handling 

complications and feeding and coping with the first few 

weeks.  The cost is £95 per couple for the three 
sessions 6.45 -8.45 pm Monday evenings at  The 

Whitworth Centre, Station Road, Darley Dale.  
Classes are scheduled according to demand so contact 

Beryl or Laura on 0784 6244987 or 

info@peakbirthing.co.uk or www.peakbirthing.co.uk   
 

 

 

 

Space Protection Orders  

 

The Public Space Protection Orders are due for renewal 

in April 2018.  Derbyshire Dales District Council is 
inviting feedback from the Parish Council regarding 

renewing or removing these orders.  We were contacted 
sometime ago by a resident regarding the land behind 

Holme Road which we understand was used by children 

in the area to play on although there is no play 
equipment on site.  Although this land is not owned by 

the Parish Council we were approached to ask if we 
could request the District Council make it a designated 

play area.  We are now asking residents for their views 
on this piece of land.   
 

We therefore invite you to let us know how you think this land should be used ï a designated play area, an area used by  
dog walkers or leave it as it is.  E-mail your views to the Clerk ï clerk@matlockbathparishcouncil.gov.uk or telephone 

07914420545. 
 

Wapping Nature Reserve  
 

We are looking for more volunteers to work alongside our current team in the Nature Reserve.  Work is obviously 
weather dependent but there is always plenty to do.  Volunteers can do as much, or as little work, as they like even if it 

is just an hour or even working on a óone-offô project.  If you would be interested in helping in the Reserve please 
contact the Clerk for further details ï clerk@matlockbathparishcouncil.gov.uk 
 

Bulb Planting  

 

You will remember in the December issue of the Newsletter we asked for volunteers to plant some bulbs around the 
village.  We are pleased to say that a number of residents came forward to offer their services.  Some bulbs are coming 

through and we look forward to a lovely array of daffodils in the coming m onth.  Bulbs were planted on the grass verge 

outside High Tor, Riversdale Green, bottom of Clifton Road, Slaters Green and on the grass bank by the New Bath Hotel.  
The Parish Council would like to thank all those volunteers who have helped with this initiative.  
 

If you kno w of somewhere in the village which would benefit from bulb planting, please let us know and we can put it 

on the list for next year.  
 

 

mailto:info@peakbirthing.co.uk
http://www.peakbirthing.co.uk/
mailto:clerk@matlockbathparishcouncil.gov.uk
mailto:clerk@matlockbathparishcouncil.gov.uk


Managing Unauthorised Encampments ï Summary  -  DDDC 
 

At a meeting to discuss the traveller situation in the villa ge held in October, DDDC agreed to provide a checklist of the 

procedures they have to follow regarding travellers when they arrive in the village.  It is hoped that residents will 
understand the procedures which the District Council has to follow by law.  
 

1 Report of encampment received. 
 

2 Establish location ï Derbyshire Dales District Council will  only be the responsible authority if the encampment is 

 on land owned or managed by the District Council. 
 

3 Environmental Health visit encampment (target 24 h ours) ï establish occupants, welfare needs, refuse 
 requirements etc 
 

4 Establish intentions of encampment ï do they wish to stay or are they passing through?  
 

5 Report to Head of Regulatory Services and Legal 
 

6 Liaise with Derbyshire Gypsy Liaison Group if necessary 

 

7 Liaise with Health Visitor and Traveller Education Service if necessary ï ie if there are specific health needs on 
 site or young children 
 

8 Taking all of the above into consideration, along with impact of the encampment, make recommendati on  about 

 whether the site should be tolerated (for a period) or  whether repossession proceedings should be 
 commenced immediately 
 

9 If taking repossession proceedings apply to County Court for a hearing date ï at this point the Court will issue a 

 Claim Form for the Council to serve on the encampment 
 

10 Serve the Claim Form on the encampment ï this give the Travellers notice of the Court date so that they can 

 attend if they so wish  
 

11 Attend Court and present evidence.  If the Court is satisfied it wi ll grant an Order  
 

12 Serve Order on the encampment ï this will notify the Travellers of the date and time by which they must leave 
 the site 
 

13 If the Travellers donôt leave by the appointed date then bailiffs are appointed to enforce the Order 
 

NB: in most circumstances an encampment will move on before the completion of all these steps.  In the last 30 years 

Derbyshire Dales District Council has only needed to appoint bailiffs on 3 occasions. 
 

Rose Garden  

  

 

 

We reported in the December issue of the Newsletter that we were looking for 

a willing volunteer to look after the rose garden in  Memorial Gardens.  
Memorial Gardens will shortly be open following the building work and we 

would really like to get this area tidied up.   
 

If you would like to help with this please contact  the Clerk ï 

clerk@matlockbathparishcouncil.gov.uk or telephone 07914 420545.   
 

 

County Councillor Report  ï Cllr Ir ene Ratcliffe  
 

The County Council is working in the Village with residents of Waterloo & Temple Roads securing the highway and 
retaining wall following slippage.  Apologies for all those inconvenienced over a long period of time. 
 

In February I wrote to our MP of my concerns regarding the loss of funding under the Schools National Fairer Funding 

Proposals which the Government has out for consultation until the 22 nd March. Primary and Infant Schools in my 
division, except for one, will lose considerable funding as will all three Secondary Schools within the catchment area 

experience significant losses in real terms.  I have asked that he intervenes to the Secretary of State for Education.  
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Boxing Day Raft Event 2016 ï Stephen Eyre (DASAC)  
 

This event is run for all sub aqua club members of 
clubs and guests.  Pre-event preparation went 

ahead but we had 2 large trees to fetch out  near 

the A6 bridge at Matlock.  We looked after the 
bank side at Cromford Meadows with a scaffold 

ramp in order to get the rafts out of the water 
safely.  The river banks were walked and checked 

for obstacles twice before the event.  We put up 
lots of signs on the route to try to stop spectators 

from throwing eggs and plastic bags of flour as 

not only are these a hazard and danger to the 
rafters but the plastic bags damage the 

environment and wildlife in the river.     
 

The river was slow running but thankfully was 
enough for the event to proceed plus we had a 

window of fine weather.   By 8am the rafters 

started to arrive.   They dressed themselves up in 
a variety of well thought -out themes which all 

adds to the spectacle of the event.   At 10am the 
rafts were set off down the river.   We had 46 rafts 

taking part with each raft having 6/8 persons on 

board.  Little did they know of the dangers 
awaiting them as they approached the promenade 

at Matlock Bath with regard to eggs being thrown 
etc. 
 

Unfortunately due to the resurgence of some 

spectators who think that throwing eggs and flour 
is fun and acceptable behaviour, the event is now 

under threat.  Fortunately none of the rafters 

were injured.   We must remember that the 
rafters give up their tim e to help make this event 

the spectacle it has become and need to ensure 
that the event carries on as this year we raised 

almost £2,500 for the RNLI from the street 

collection. 
 

We would like to thank the general public, some 
of them travel many miles to s upport our event.  

Thanks must also go to the many services who 

 

 

 The New Bath Hotel is offering a 10% discount to local 

residents to use the Spa.   Excludes any other offer & 

promotions and is only available for treatments.  
 

work together to make it a s uccess, the fishing organisations, the rugby club, the 
Environment Agency, Matlock Bath Parish Council for their generous financial help, 

Derbyshire Dales District Council Emergency Planning Officer, Kevin Young, 
Derbyshire County Council and Cllr Michael Wilderspin for judging the event again 

this year and presenting prizes.   

 
 

 

 

 

Finally, on a sad note this event is now in serious jeopardy.  The event has now 

been running for 54 year but because of the lack of help on the day, the extra 
health and safety measures the District Council is putting in place and actions of 

certain individuals regarding egg and flour throwing causing potential injury to the 

rafters, 2016 may be the last year.    Planning for 2017 has started but may not go 
ahead.  We will of course keep everyone informed. 
 

Prizes were awarded by Cllr Michael Wilderspin at The Fishpond Hotel after the 

event. 
 

If anyone could help marshal the event or help in any other way, please conta ct 
me through the Parish Clerk. 

 
 



 Christmas Lighting  
 

The Parish Council has received over the years a number of complaints from visitors and some residents concerning the 

lack of Christmas lighting over the holiday period.  As a result, the Parish Council looked into providing lighting three 
years ago.  Unfortunately at the time, it worked out very costly and we were not able to pursue the idea.  We also met 

with Derbyshire Dales District Council to see if the festoon lighting from the Illuminations could be left in situ over the 
Christmas period.  Unfortunately these lights are owned by Matlock and are required there.  As a result the Parish 

Council over the past few months has been looking again at Christmas lighting.  We have had two companies look at our 

village and suggest a way forward.  As you can imagine all of the options are very costly.  We have applied for some 
funding through our District Councillors and are contacting the Friends of Matlock Bath to ascertain if they have any 

funds they could contribute.  In addition, the Parish Council has set aside  a budget for 2017/2018  and with the saving 
from Christmas 2016, can carry forward a small sum as well.  We are hoping that more lights can be added each year.  

We would welcome residentôs views on whether they would want to see more Christmas lighting in the village.  Please e-

mail the Clerk ï clerk@matlockbathparishcouncil.gov.uk with your views.  
 

Nominate your Favourite Eatery for Award  ï Derbyshire County Council  

 

Residents with an interest in tasty food and healthy 

eating are being asked to nominate their favourite food 

businesses for a Heart of Derbyshire Award.  Whether 
itôs a burger bar, takeaway, caf® or restaurant, if they 

offer healthier meal choices, then Derbyshire County 
Council wants to hear about them.  

 

DCC launched the Heart of Derbyshire scheme as a way 
of letting people search for healthier options when 

dining out.  Businesses in the scheme have signed up to 
a range of pledges ranging from using less salt, sugar 

or fat in foods to offering smaller portions or providing 

allergen free meals. 
 

Over 170 businesses are already signed up to the Heart 
of Derbyshire scheme.  People nominating a business 

will be entered into a free prize draw to win a healthy 
eating prize.  To nominate a business, just download 

and fill in a short nomination form and e -mail it to 

trading.standards@derbyshire.gov.uk   Forms can be 
downloaded from 

www.derbyshire.gov.uk/aboutheartofderbyshire   The 
prize draw closes Monday 31st July. 
 

 

 
 

Easter Church Services  

 

This yearôs Easter services are as follows: 
 

Good Friday   

 
10.00 am ï Holy Trinity Church followed by an open air 

service at noon in Memorial Gardens 
 

Easter Day   

 
6.00 am ï Willersley Castle 

10.45 am ï Communion Service  
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